
 

Dulaney L. O’Roark III 
Vice President & General Counsel, Southeast Region 
Legal Department  
 Six Concourse Parkway 

Suite 600 
Atlanta, Georgia 30328 
 
Phone 770-284-5498 
Fax 770-284-5488 
de.oroark@verizon.com 

April 10, 2007 – VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
 
 
 
Ann Cole, Commission Clerk  
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850   
 
Re: Docket No.    

Petition for Approval of Resale Agreement Between Airespring, Inc. and  
Verizon Florida LLC 

 
Dear Ms. Cole: 
 
The above-referenced Petition is enclosed for filing.  The agreement consists of a total 
of 59 pages.  Service has been made as indicated on the Certificate of Service.  If there 
are any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (770) 284-5498. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
s/ Dulaney L. O’Roark 
 
Dulaney L. O'Roark III  
 
tas  
 
Enclosures  



 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 I HEREBY CERTIFY that copies of the foregoing were sent via U.S. mail on  
 
April 10, 2007 to: 
 

Staff Counsel 
Florida Public Service Commission 

2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

 
Airespring, Inc. 

c/o Avi Longstein, CEO 
6060 Sepulveda Boulevard 

Suite 220 
Van Nuys, CA 91411 

 
 
 
 
 
      s/ Dulaney L. O’Roark III 



BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
In re:  Petition for Approval of Resale Agreement ) Docket No.  
Between Airespring, Inc. and Verizon Florida LLC ) Filed:  April 10, 2007  
__________________________________________ ) 
 

 
PETITION OF VERIZON FLORIDA LLC FOR APPROVAL OF  

RESALE AGREEMENT WITH AIRESPRING, INC. 
 

 Verizon Florida LLC (Verizon) files this petition before the Florida Public Service 

Commission seeking approval of its resale agreement with Airespring, Inc. (Airespring).  

In support of this petition, Verizon states: 

 1. The United States Congress passed legislation amending the 

Communications Act of 1934.  This act, referred to as the Telecommunications Act of 

1996, requires that any “interconnection agreement adopted by negotiation or arbitration 

shall be submitted for approval to the State commission.”  Telecommunications Act of 

1996, §252(e).  

 2. Under the federal act, interconnection/resale agreements can be rejected 

by the state commission only if the commission finds that the agreement (or any portion 

thereof) discriminates against a telecommunications carrier not a party to the agreement 

or if the implementation of that agreement is not consistent with the public interest, 

convenience and necessity. 

 3. The agreement with Airespring (attached hereto as Attachment A) does 

not discriminate against other similarly situated carriers and is also consistent with the 

public interest, convenience and necessity.  As such, Verizon seeks approval of the 

agreement from the Commission as required under the federal statutory provisions 

noted above. 



 WHEREFORE, Verizon respectfully requests that the Commission approve the 

attached agreement entered with Airespring and that Verizon be granted all other relief 

proper under the circumstances. 

 Respectfully submitted on April 10, 2007.  

 
 
 
     By: ___s/ Dulaney L. O’Roark III____ 
      Dulaney L. O’Roark III 
      Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 600 
      Atlanta, Georgia 30328 
      Phone: (770) 284-5498 
      Fax:     (770) 284-5488  
      Email: de.oroark@verizon.com 
 
      Attorney for Verizon Florida LLC 
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